



The Grange Primary School and Nursery NEWSLETTER

www.thegrangeprimary.com

No. 35 Summer Term 2025

Friday 20th June 2025

After School Clubs Next week

The following clubs will take place next week:

Monday - Playcourt Football and Sports

Tuesday - Grange Community Garden

Tuesday - Outdoor Multi Sports

Tuesday - Table Top Games and Lego

Thursday - Oracy

POP CHOIR HAS NOW FINISHED

Please ensure that you collect your child at the front entrance to the school promptly at 4.15 p.m.

Teach Rex Day

Children thoroughly enjoyed a wonderful interactive and immersive dinosaur experience in school today. My grateful thanks to the Lydiate Learning Trust for making this possible.

Children's University Graduation - Monday 16th June 2025

It was a privilege to attend the Children's University graduation of 23 children on Monday at Edge Hill University. Their commitment and dedication to extending their learning through after-school and holiday activities was celebrated in grand style!

Special congratulations to Rose Fairbrother - our only Year Two graduate, to Alice Farrar on receiving the Outstanding Achievement Award, to Alice (again) and Finn Temperton for speaking so passionately about the importance of oracy at The Grange. My sincere thanks as always to Miss Martha McAulay for her brilliant coordination of Children's University at our school.

Catch Up Immunisations - Friday 4th July

The children of parents/carers who have consented to catch-up immunisations being administered will have their vaccination on Friday 4th July in school.

Young Artists in Reception Class

I am delighted to announce that several children in Reception Class will have their entries in an art competition called *This Is Me* published in a special book to be released in August. This is a wonderful achievement of which they should be justly proud.

Celebrating Good Attendance

Today's winner of the 100% Attendance Prize for the term to date (100% attendance and no late arrivals) is Evie Pettit-Edge in Class Five and the Class Attendance Award for the week was won by Class Twelve – Well done Evie and Class Twelve. Every child who attends school every day this term without being late once will receive a £10 prize on Friday 18^{th} July.

You can't teach an empty chair!

What's going on in the community?

Please refer to previous newsletters and the 'What's On' section of the school website, for details of activities and events taking place in our community.

Please see the date for a session for parents/carers on Behaviours that Challenge on Tuesday 1^{st} July from 2.25 - 3.15 p.m. in the staffroom - this session will be led by the Mental Health Schools Team.

Please note: We are happy to share information that we receive about events going on for children and parents in the local community. This should not be viewed as an endorsement from the school.

The Golden Table

Congratulations to the following children in the Nursery who were invited to have their lunch at the Golden Table today. Mrs. Delamere and Miss Taylor nominated them for their excellent work, behaviour an attitude: Olivia, Hallie, Willow, Lylah-Rae, Leo, William, Jack and Sadie.

Hot Weather Precautions

In hot weather please apply sun cream to your child before school. Children are encouraged to bring a hat or a cap to school to protect them from the sun on their journey to and from school and on the playground.

<u>High School Transition Day - Thursday 26th June</u>

Year Six children in Miss Wright's class who will be transitioning to local High Schools in September will spend the day at their new school on Thursday 26^{th} June.

Please note: IT IS THE RESPONSIBILITY OF PARENTS/CARERS TO TAKE THEIR CHILDREN TO THEIR NEW SCHOOL AND COLLECT THEM

Nursery Matters

Would you like your child to attend our Nursery? - Parents/carers of children who have their third birthday before 31^{st} March 2026 may now apply for a Nursery place. Application forms are available from the main school office.

Nursery Leavers' Graduation - The Nursery Graduation on Wednesday 9^{th} July is only for those children who will be leaving our Nursery at the end of this term.

Nursery - end of term - As always, Nursery term ends on the day before the final day for the rest of the school. This is to enable Nursery staff to hold an induction day for new Nursery starters. Nursery term end on Thursday 17^{th} July.

Class Photographs

Class photographs were taken on Wednesday 11th June. You will receive a draft copy in due course.

<u>Dates for your diary - Summer Term 2025</u>

Thursday 26th June High School Transition Day

Tuesday 1st July Behaviours that Challenge - parents/carers course

Thursday 3rd July Sports Day

Friday 4th July

Catch up immunisations

Wednesday 9th July

Nursery Leavers' Graduation

Tuesday 15th July

Leavers' Performance

Thursday 17th July Leavers' Prom

Term ends for children in Nursery

Friday 18th July Term ends at 1.30 p.m.